
 

31st May 2018 
 

 
Please remember there will be no 
school on Monday 4th June due to 
Queens Birthday Public Holiday. 
 

School will be closed on TUESDAY 5TH 
JUNE for a TEACHER ONLY DAY 
All ten Ohinemuri schools will be closed  
together, so that all teachers can attend  
professional development. 
 

Enjoy the long weekend! 
 
 
 
 
 

NZEI Meeting 
 
You may be aware of the nationwide crisis in recruiting and retaining teachers. 
While there are many more children coming into the school system, there are not enough new 
teachers being trained.  Urgent and significant changes are needed to ensure that the teaching 
profession can attract the people it needs and to ensure class sizes do not start to increase. 
 
We appreciate that this creates some inconvenience for families.  However, we encourage you 
to support your teachers as they strive to achieve the changes which will safeguard quality  
education for all children and ensure we make teaching an attractive profession for graduates. 
 

Thursday 21st June school will finish at 12.30pm (lunchtime) to enable staff to  
attend the N.Z.E.I meeting. 
 
 
 

Please remember to return your photolife envelope orders to the office. 
Sibling envelopes are available at the office for those who would like family  

photos taken.   
Class photos will be taken on the morning of Friday 15th June.   

Family and individual photos will ONLY be taken if we have received your  
completed envelope order. 

 
 
 
 

Coming Events 
June 
 
Monday 4th  Queens Birthday 
Tues 5th  TEACHER ONLY DAY 
Fri 15th   Kr-O-Rahi Paeroa Domain 
   School Photos 
Wed 20th  BOT Meeting  
   6.30pm in staffroom all welcome 
Thurs 21st  Netball tournament Waihi 
   N.Z.E.I Meeting 
   SCHOOL CLOSES AT 12.30pm 
Fri 22nd   Kauri 2000 Planting 

 
Term 2 ends 6th July 



Positive Playground Caught Being Good 

Anthea Chandler Rm 2 
Hayley Harris Rm 4 
Abdullah Zubair Rm 4 

Paradize-Dream Daniels Rm 8 
Tamatea Paetai-Tukerangi Rm 7 
Roco Weir Rm 5 

Netball News 
 
REMINDER NO NETBALL this weekend 2nd June—Queens Birthday 
 

Lost Property 
 
Missing a size 10 school sweatshirt, named Hailey-Anne Keogan.  Please return to either Room 6 or 
the office. 
 

Te Kotahitanga Reporters Findings 
 
The mascot reporters group is doing a lot of writing about positive happenings around 
our school.  Everyone in the group is taking turns writing the report and using the  
cameras. 
Our group consists of Hailey-Anne, Amelia, Sasha and Jasmine. 
 
Enviro Group: They are doing a lot of work repotting flax plants which will be planted in the 
community when they get bigger. 
Choir: Lots of people are learning singing.  They are learning to get higher  notes. 
Kapa Haka:  Their  voices are getting louder  and more confident.  Whaea Laurence is amazing 
at leading and encouraging. 
Art: They are practising at colour ing and I think they are doing drawing next. 
Chinese: In term three some Chinese students are coming from China to Miller  Ave and this is 
great for us to learn about their country and it’s great for us to teach them about our country. 
Rubbish: There is still a lot of rubbish around our  school so please remember  to put your   
rubbish in the correct rubbish bin.  We want our school to be very tidy and clean for our overseas  
visitors. 
Cooking Group: They had to choose a photo of some healthy food and make posters.  The 
posters ended up beautiful. 
PE Shed:  The PE shed is open Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday.  The most popular  item is the 
skipping ropes.  Thankyou to all the people who are returning the sports equipment. 
Fruit and Milk Monitors: The fruit and milk monitors have been putting the excess fruit in bags 
for families to take home after Friday assembly. 
Library Group:  They have been doing book reviews, speaking aloud and returning books to the 
shelf where they belong. 
Computers: The computer  group have been learning how to fix computer  problems and how to 
shut computers down.  They have also been working on typing letters to their teachers telling them 
about themselves. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Public Notices 
 
 

KARANGAHIA NGA TAMARIKI O HAURAKI  
(Calling on our children of Hauraki) 
Kapa Haka 
Next Kapa Haka practice is on Sunday July 22nd at Ngahutoitoi Marae. 
 
 

BRAINWAVE.     Unravelling the Adolescent brain 
Host:  Ohinemuri Community of Learning 
Date:  18th June 2018 
Time:  6.30pm 
Venue:  Paeroa College Room B1 
RSVP:  to Janet Jones,  Ph 07 862 8342  or 
   Email:  janet.jones@paeroacentral.school.z 

Cost:  Free 
 
Seminar Content 
In this seminar our content will cover: 
 Adolescence is a time of transition from childhood to adulthood that involves 
        Intellectual, physical, social, emotional and hormonal changes. 
 Recognising and enhancing adolescents’ strengths. 
 The important role of parents and other adults in providing guidance and support 
 Through this transition. 
 The increased importance of peers 
 Positive and negative aspects of risk-taking 
 Changes in sleep patterns 
 Exploring the potential influence of alcohol use 
 Benefits and risks associated with social media use.  
 
 
About Brainwave. 
Every childhood matters.  That’s why we speak up about the importance of brain devel-
opment in the early years.  Brainwave’s vision is that all children in Aotearoa New  
Zealand are valued and nurtured so they can reach their full potential. 
www.brainwave.org.nz 
 
SMALL TALK” 
Coromandel FM visited Room 7 and Room 5 today, to interview the classes for “Small talk.” 
Their discussions will be aired on the radio on Friday 8th June for Room 5, and Friday 15th June 
for Room 7.  Tune in to MORE FM  Coromandel Peninsula at 8.45am.   Paeroa 93.2,  Hauraki 
Plains 97.2, stream at morefm.co.nz or download their FREE ROVA app!. 

 Miller Avenue School Contact Information 

 Phone: 07 862 8602 

 Absentee Messages: 027 9523203 

 E-mail: office@millerave.school.nz 

 Address:  30 Miller Avenue, Paeroa 3600 

 Website: www.millerave.school.nz 

Bank Account: 03-1572-0010292-00 (please put in payment details) 

 



Victoria Battery  
Tramway and Museum 

 Gold mine and Museum tours 
 Underground Kiln tours 
 Tramway ride 
 Group bookings by arrangement 
 

Open Wednesdays, Sundays  
and Public Holidays.   

 

Ph:  07 863 8733 
Email: info@vbts.org.nz 

Dreadon Plumbing &  
Drainage Ltd.  

 
Paeroa Plumbing and Drainlayers 

Servicing Paeroa 
for over 35 years   

 
33 Puke Rd, 
Paeroa 3600 

 
Phone 8627413 

 

HOMEBASED 
EDUCATORS REQUIRED 

Can you provide a safe and nurturing home filled with 
fun, play and education?   Do you have a passion for 
supporting children’s interest, learning and develop-

ment?   This is a great opportunity to start a career in 
home based early childhood education. 

We offer free resource and equipment library, free 
training, and professional development opportunities, 
regular organised outings, and ongoing support and 
play ideas from our qualified early child teachers who 

will visit you each month. 
Already work as an Educator? Talk to me today about 

our transfer bonuses. 
For further information, 

Contact Mel on 0800 543 996 Ext 2 or 
mel@akidzworld.co.nz 

Paeroa Vet Services 
Ivan Petch & Bruce Nicol 

 

For all your Animal Health care needs 
 

Puke Road, Paeroa 

Ph:  862 7295 

Homeopath  

available in Paeroa  
-  flexible appointment times  - 

Unsure if Homeopathy is for you?  I offer FREE 
15 minute introduction consultations to  
answer your questions and discuss how  
homeopathy can assist 
with your and your fami-
ly’s health concerns. 

Please contact June @  

Balance Homeopathy  

0274 968 221 


